
ADEQ 
A R K A N S A S 
Department of Environmental Quality 

August 22, 2018 

Certified Mail 91 7199 9991 7030 4789 1975 

Mr. Robert Fowler, Project Geologist 
SCS Engineers 
11219 Richardson Drive 
North Little Rock, Arkansas 72113 

RE: NABORS Class 1 Landfill 
ADEQ Review of Report for Extending and Repairs to Monitoring Wells MW-3, 
MW-NAB-2, MW-NAB-8, MW-NAB-4, and CA0-2 at the NABORS Class 1 
Landfill 
Permit No: 0249-S1-R2 AFIN: 03-00051 
Document ID: 74441 Cross Reference: 74393 

Dear Mr. Fowler: 

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (ADEQ) has 
reviewed the Report for Extending and Repairs to Monitoring Wells MW-3 , MW-NAB-2, MW­
NAB-8, MW-NAB-4, and CA0-2 at the NABORS Class 1 Landfill (Document ID 74393). 
ADEQ has the following comment: 

• Table I references a well survey that was conducted upon the completion of extending 
the wells. Please submit the referenced well survey certified by an Arkansas licensed 
surveyor. 

Please address this comment within thirty (30) calendar days of receipt of this letter. If you have 
any questions or comments, please contact me at (501) 682-0590 or by email at 
cramer@adeq.state.ar.us. 

Sincerely, 

Robert D. Cramer 
Geologist 

-~ 
Groundwater Branch 
Office of Land Resources 

cc: Floyd Cotter, P.E. , SCS Engineers 
Dan McCullough, P.G., SCS Engineers 
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